
      

Dear Customers;

 

     As many of you have inquired us about the current situation with the Panama Canal, we hereby expose the general

situation, the actions that the authorities are taking, and the exposure that this has (or may have) in terms of vessel

itineraries.

     As you might well know, the current drought situation that Panama is facing  (exacerbated by a severe El Niño weather

system) has heavily reduced the daily transit at the Canal which until now caused heavy delays in the different vessel

categories. The daily transit quantity will be further reduced over the following months and will worsen the situation. Right

now the ACP has stopped the possibility of prebooking the transit passage, which gives big uncertainty of the vessel’s

transit schedule. The late arrival of this year’s rainy season and lack of precipitation in the Canal watershed has obliged the

Canal to drastically reduce the transit capacity (between 40%-50% of full capacity).

     The situation has not improved in recent weeks and last Friday the Panama Canal Authority implemented additional

vessel transit reductions in an effort to conserve water in the locks of the Canal. This unforeseen and unusual situation is

causing heavy congestion with expected 10-12 days waiting times in order to be able to transit (NB and SB).

Furthermore, you can find here below the official communication of the Panama Canal Authority which is self-explanatory

and gives more details of the current situation.

 

     We are deeply sorry for the inconvenience that this situation is causing but unfortunately, this is out of our control. We

are monitoring this on a daily basis and will keep you updated as soon as we keep getting more feedback about the

situation. Should you need any other information please contact us at chartering@volans-lg.
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